
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

DIVISION OF HISTORIC PRESERVATION COVID-19 PROTOCOLS 
 

 

Please be advised that the Division of Historic Preservation office at 125 Ellison Street is 

currently open to the public BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. 

 

The Division staff continue to work from 125 Ellison Street but are not available to meet with 

applicants on a walk-in basis. 

 

Accordingly, telephone calls and e-mail will be returned as promptly as possible.  Division staff 

will answer questions, distribute requisite materials, and review applications via e-mail. 

 

 
 

 

SELF SERVICE OPTIONS 

 

Applications for PLANNING REVIEW, DESIGN REVIEW, SIGNAGE REVIEW, 

DEMOLITION, and UST REMOVAL are available for download from the City of Paterson 

website: https://www.patersonnj.gov/hpc (links for applications are near the bottom of the page)

 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Gianfranco Archimede 

Executive Director 

Historic Preservation Commission 

City of Paterson 

E-MAIL IS THE BEST OPTION FOR FIRST CONTACT   

AND WILL ALLOW FOR THE FASTEST RESPONSE AND SERVICE. 

Please direct all e-mail to Timothy Henderson thenderson@patersonnj.gov 

If you do NOT have access to email, please call 973-321-1220 and request a call back. 

COMMISSIONERS 

William C. Tate, Chair 
Mohammed Ahmed 
Nakima Redmon 
Kelly C. Ruffel  
Kenneth A. Simpson 
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ALTERNATES 

Maribel Garcia-Leon 
Joyce A. Corbo 
 
STAFF 

HPS & Secretary: Timothy Henderson 
Counsel: Ben-David Seligman, Esq. 
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125 ELLISON STREET, SUITE 408 

 
PATERSON, NEW JERSEY 07505-1305 

 

     Gianfranco Archimede, Executive Director 
 

              phone (973) 321-1220 
                   fax  (973) 321-1356   

garchimede@patersonnj.gov 
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